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Final 409A Regulations Include Guidance

For Physicians’ Compensation
Section 409A of the Internal Revenue Code imposes rules concerning the payment of deferred compensation. “Deferred compensation” is broadly defined as a legally binding right to a payment that will not be made (and taxed) until a future year. This broad definition makes many contractual post-termination rights to continued payments, based on a percentage of collections or receivable, subject to Section 409A.

The final regulations, which were issued on April 17, 2007, provide guidance in terms of structuring a payout of post-termination collections or receivables that will satisfy Section 409A. Under the final regulations, such payments, which are made on termination of employment, will satisfy Section 409A if:

· The payments arise from bona fide and routine transactions in the ordinary course of practice group;

· The physician does not have effective control of the practice group, the person(s) from whom the amounts are due, or the collection of any of the amounts due to the practice group;

· The payment schedule provides an objective, nondiscretionary method of identification of the payments to the practice group from which the amount of the payment from the practice group to the physician is determined;

· The payment schedule provides an objective, nondiscretionary schedule under which the payments will be made to the physician; and

· The payments to the practice group from which the amount of the payments from group to the physician are determined result from sales of a type that the practice group is in the trade or business of making and makes frequently, and either all such sales by the practice group are taken into account for purposes of determining the payment to the physician, or there is a legitimate, non-tax business reason for identifying the specific sales taken into account.

All contracts that provide for deferred compensation must be updated by December 31, 2007 to satisfy the Section 409A requirements. Thus, all physicians should take immediate action to have their contractual post-termination payment compensation provisions reviewed to ensure that they satisfy Section 409A or are revised to do so.

If you have any questions, please contact Mike Pietzsch, of our Benefits and Compensation Group. 
